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WQM£N'S GUILD CENTRAL COUNCIL 

OF THE 

WOMEN'S GUILDS OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERICA 
630 Second Avenue, New York, New York 10016-4885 • 212-686-0710 

August 1, 1996 

To: Chairperson of each Women's Guild 

From: WGCC 
Women Saints Day Reevaluation Committee 
Araxy Gokberk, Nevart Marashlian, Yn. Violet Kasparian 

The Women's Guild Central Council is always looking for ways to 
improve the programs which we have suggested to our Guilds. We 
also want to make the program more interesting to greater numbers 
of our members. 

over the years we have received comments and suggestions regarding 
the Women Saints Day Program which takes place during the Lenten 
Season. With this memo we are requesting that each Guild put the 
subject of Women Saints Day on their September meeting agenda. At 
that time everyone present will have an opportunity to make 
suggestions on how the program for that day might be improved. We 
feel that by getting input from each Guild we, the WGCC, can be 
better equipped to assist the Guilds and make positive suggestions 
and changes where necessary. 

All comments and suggestions should be sent to the Women Saints 
Day Reevaluation Committee in writing. Your comments should be 
mailed to Mrs. Araxy Gokberk, 207 - 6th Avenue, Asbury Park, NJ 
07712. 

We should receive your suggestions by October 1, 1996. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 


